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Classrooms reopen gradually from May 11, 2020 

- Restricted to the practice and experiment-relevant courses - 

① The Presidents of private universities in Busan, Ulsan, and Kyungnam Province have decided to 

start offline courses gradually from May 11, 2020. 

② Under this decision, Dongseo University’s Office of Academic Affairs has permitted practice-, 

experiment- or graduation work-relevant courses to be held in classrooms.   

③ We, hereby, provide the students with a list of permitted courses in Computer Engineering, Digital 

Contents and Film & Video majors in International College. 

 

List of Approved Courses to be held in classrooms 

Computer Engineering Major 

- Basics of Programming (Prof. Elena) 
- Introduction to Computer Engineering (Prof. Elena) 
- Data Structure and Algorithm (Prof. Lee, Young Sil) 
- Introduction to Linux and Practice (Prof. Elena) 
- Computer Architecture (Prof. Yim, Hyo Taek) 
- Wide-Area Network Design (Prof. Yi,H oon Jae) 
- Software Development Practice 4 (Prof. Lee ,Seok Ho) 
- Operating System (Prof. Park, Su Hyun) 
- Linux Programming (Prof. Kang, Dae Ki) 
- Advanced Database (Prof. Lee, Young Sil) 
- Artificial Intelligence (Prof. Ho) 

Digital Contents (animation & game) Major 

- Bachelor's Thesis (Prof. Park, Hong Sik, Prof. Seo, Jin Taek) 
- 3D Game Programming (Prof. Seo, Jin Taek) 
- Game Tool Programming (Prof. Seo, Jin Taek) 



- Basic Animation Directing (Prof. Song, Bal Geum) 
 

Film & Video Major 

- Advanced Cinematography 3 (Professor Kim, Seon Ryeong) 

 

④ For the students who are back home abroad and cannot return to Korean due to their national policy 

regarding COVID-19, online synchronous courses will be provided. Professors plan to use Zoom in 

their offline courses so that the students online can be linked with classrooms. Further instructions 

will be notified by the course professors and by Dean Professor Kim of International College if 

necessary. 

⑤ Students who are currently in Korea should prepare themselves to attend offline classes from May 

11 according to their class schedule.  

⑥ International Office will notify the students the regulations set by the Office of Academic Affairs 

and the DSU’s Emergency Committee in entering the buildings to their classroom and during offline 

classes for the safety reasons.  

 

Please stay healthy and keep social distancing. On April 29th, S. Korea’s Prime Minister Chung said that if 
Korea maintains its low number of new infections of the coronavirus and other industries slowly start to return to their 
pre-Covid-19 normal lives, schools can “cautiously” begin to allow their students to return to the classrooms as well 
though it really won’t be an easy issue.  
https://koreajoongangdaily.joins.com/2020/04/27/socialAffairs/Decision-on-school-reopenings-on-the-way/3076526.html 
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